Town of Goshen Select Board meeting Minutes of Meeting September 9, 2019

Present: Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, Kevin Bevilacqua, Alicea Bursey, Cindy Rouillard

- The meeting came to order at 6:30 pm
- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Bruce stated there are no problems underneath the Grange Hall. Bruce asked Kevin Bevilacqua to move the outhouse.
- The Selectmen discussed the 2020 budget. Cindy stated new software for accessing and Town Clerk/Tax Collector (Avatar) would be more efficient. There is a 2020 revaluation and that would be the time to install the new software. The Town Clerk Tax Collector and Deputy need new computers. Cindy will contact Avatar to have them attend a Selectmen's meeting.
- The Selectmen discussed Gunnison Lake. Dianne suggested google maps could be contacted to update the maps. Cindy will contact Dan Petersen to see who is assigning new addresses for the Town to get an address to Gunnison Lake.
- The Selectmen discussed the fees at the Transfer Station. Cindy will get price sheets from other towns to see what they charge. This is tabled until the next meeting.
- Alicea Bursey stated she received a complaint regarding a bridge off from Mountain Rd on a
  Class VI Rd where there is a logging operation is happening. Bruce asked why the person didn't
  contact the Selectmen. Alicea stated the telephone numbers on the web site are not correct.
  Cindy stated she would update the numbers. Kevin will see what shape the bridge is in. The
  bridge belongs to the snowmobile club.
- Kevin stated he checked the retaining wall on the bridge on Lempster Coach Road. He will get estimates to see what the cost will be to fix the bridge.
- Bruce made a motion to go into executive session Bob 2nd the motion.
- Bruce made a motion to seal the minutes Dianne 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion

Bruce made a motion to adjourn the meeting Dianne 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion at 7:50.